All officials present today.

Letter was ment to Mr. Chappelear advising him nothing can be done about the maintenance of the road at Breton Beach sub-division at this time, due to insufficient funds for road work.

Mr. and Mrs. J.M. Knight, with Teenie and Alton Bailey came in about the Paro. Sch. Bus contract of Mrs. Alberta Bailey, deceased. The contract was given to Alton Bailey and driver will be J.M.Knight.

A letter was sent to Mr. Chappelear advising him that nothing can be done about maintenance of the road to Breton Beach subdivision at this time, due to insufficient funds for this work.

Notice in all 3 County papers regarding transportation of children to parochial school for the firs time- advising them to notify the Commissioners' office before August 20,1960. Copy of Notice attached hereto.

A group composed in part of Messrs Chester Lynch, Geo. Morgan, B. Loftus Al Evans, Don Ambruster and Paul Kachel interested in the Post Office Road at California, asked when the road would be black topped. They were advised this is scheduled for this summer and should be done within the next 10 days.

Letter was sent to Mr. McCarl, re: Cora Clarke Road Letter was sent to Mr. McCarl advising him the Commissioners would meet with representatives of the State Roads Comm and others to talk over Secondary Highway matters whenever the SRC thought it convenient.

SRC- Junior Raley came in regarding a ramp at Capt. Sam's Seafood Place which the the Commissioners agreed to build. This is an experiment to determine cost etc.

Junior Raley and WOE. Sterling will prepare specifications for wharf at Forrest Landing- this will be advertised.

Sheriff Miedzinski and States Atty Mattingly came in regarding Special Deputy at Cole's Pt, on Va. shore. Sheriff felt that no more than 5 Deputies, as prescribed by law could be used. Atty Mattingly said the extra one could be continued as the County does not pay him

Sts. Atty Mattingly will wontact Joe O'Brien, White Point Tavern again about the necessary reports and remittance for Jan to July, 1960

Mr. Chesser, REA, was interested in knowing where the road will go thru Sunrise Acres, Lloyd Bean' subdivision.

Board adjourned at 4 pm

approved Lunard & Alvey president